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To

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Anne Graham

Date:

February 15, 2015



Subject:
Strategic Planning Committee's Mid-Year Report
The Strategic Planning Committee is made up of Susan LaMorte, Terri Klubertanz, Donna Hilton, Georgina Huskey, Angela Grace, and me.  After review, we believe that the Strategic Plan ably covers the goals and objectives of NADE.  However, it does need some tweaking.  The Committee will prepare recommended revisions to the Strategic Plan to be presented at the Old Board meeting in Portland, Oregon in August and to be presented to the general membership there for approval.
One big cause for plan changes is NADE's elimination of the Historian position.  (Goal 3, objectives 1 and 2)  Most of the activities previously done by the historian are now done by NADE's secretary as all our files are electronic.  The plan needs to be revised to reflect this and to elucidate what information is available on our updated website.  The Historian and Retirees Committee are to put up a display at the National training conference to document NADE's history and current activities.  (Goal 3, Objective 4)  Perhaps the Retirees Committee alone can handle this.  

The Membership Directory should add home email address to the information that should be included in this directory.  (Goal 4, Objective 2)  Communication is so important and email facilitates this at no cost.

There are some aspects of the plan that may not be fully incorporated into NADE's current agenda.  Some areas that may need to be implemented more fully include the periodic review of the code of ethics. (Goal 1, Objective 3)  The last review was scheduled for 2013 and I don't know if this was done.  Pending Legislation is to be presented and discussed at the national training conference with opportunity for input from the membership.  (Goal 2, Objective 2)  Time given to legislation seems to have been limited of late.  Formerly Legislative Directors have given updates at conferences.  Lately to save costs related to an additional person on the board, the past president has been asked to handle Legislation.  This can lessen the effectiveness of the position as the congressional staffers don't have the same contact over time.  According to the Strategic Plan (Goal 2, objective 3), leadership training is to be offered at the CCP meeting at the national training conference.  This has not been done recently.  Training NADE's future leaders is very important.

NADE has a good Strategic Plan that will aide our organization the most when it is fully incorporated into our actvities.

